June 7, 2010

Professional Placement Program
University of California, Santa Barbara
Santa Barbara, CA  93106

Re: Stephen Guevara
Dear Madam/Sir:  

It is a great pleasure to write in behalf of Stephen Guevara. I have known Stephen for three years in several capacities. During this time he has taken four courses from me (Soc 152A and 152C), earning “A” and “A+” grades in all both. He is a serious student and has years of prior experience in teaching students about various subjects. You could hardly ask to find a more competent person than Stephen for teaching English in South Korea.
I first came to know Stephen when he did such an outstanding job in my large lecture class (Soc 152A). Later I invited him to be in the course (Soc 152C) that writes material for the UCSB-hosted website called SexInfo. Stephen made countless creative contributions to the site, while bringing lots of good ideas to the brainstorming sessions that we have in class. It was in this honors class that I first came to know Stephen really well and to respect his intelligence, integrity and deep concern for humanity. This small class is a discussion class and Stephen made many intelligent and creative contributions. I got to see Stephen thinking “on his feet,” and was very impressed with how quickly he formulates ideas and expresses them clearly. 

You will see on Stephen’s resume that he has spent three quarters in a sophisticated TESOL class, learning how to teach English for people who do not have English as their native language. He knows how to prepare interesting class discussions and teach a broad range of topics. He has had many international students in his classes and obtained 140 hours of TESOL Certification. His father taught English and Spanish at the high school level, and he has been surrounded with this teaching culture since childhood. He loves it. 

In college, Stephen joined an Asian American fraternity and took part in many Asian American clubs, including the Vietnamese Student Alliance and Korean Student Alliance. He participated in philanthropic activities such as the Asian American Bone Marrow Donor Program, and more. He earned Eagle Scout in 2000, which I have always found to be a good indicator of strong character and dedication to the betterment of society. I am very impressed with Stephen. 
Stephen is quite skillful in his use of spoken and written English. He has a cheerful and gentle tone of voice that communicates volumes about his personality. He is a sociable and outgoing person, leading people to like him and enjoy working with him. He relates well to different types of people. He also carries responsibility well and takes his projects very seriously, working carefully and with attention to detail. He is forward looking in attaining his long-term goal of becoming a teacher. Stephen is a team player and he takes pleasure in seeing other people develop their talents and skills. 

By now it should be abundantly clear that Stephen is an exceptional person. He stands out among his peers as a very serious and honest individual who used his years at the university and various jobs very effectively. He loves challenges and wants to gain increasing numbers of skills as the years pass. He is a happy, well-adjusted person with whom it is a pleasure to work. Stephen earns my highest recommendation. He will be an outstanding teacher of English and he will make many contributions to the lives of his students. If I can be of any further help to you, please do not hesitate to phone me at (805) 967-4995. 

Sincerely,

John D. Baldwin, Ph.D.

Professor

baldwin@soc.ucsb.edu

